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 Dear Massachusetts Provider:

 

We are writing to you regarding the November 4th announcement by the Biden-Harris Administration, requiring COVID-19 vaccination of eligible staff at health care facilities and organizations that participate in the Medicare and Medicaid programs. 

 

Per federal guidance, facilities and providers covered by this regulation must establish a policy ensuring all eligible staff have received the first dose of a two-dose Pfizer or Moderna COVID-19 vaccine or the one-dose Johnson & Johnson COVID-19 vaccine prior to providing any care, treatment, or other services by December 5, 2021. All eligible staff are required to have completed the primary vaccination series by January 4, 2022.  
This vaccination requirement applies to eligible staff working in a health care setting covered by the requirement regardless of clinical responsibility or patient contact.  Eligible staff includes employees, licensed practitioners, students, trainees, and volunteers. Additionally, this federal requirement also applies to contracted staff who provide care, treatment, or other services for the facility.

 

The requirement includes staff, licensed independent providers, contractors and volunteers at the following health care settings: Ambulatory Surgical Centers, Hospices, Programs of All-Inclusive Care for the Elderly (PACE), Hospitals, Long Term Care facilities, Psychiatric Residential Treatment Facilities, Intermediate Care Facilities for Individuals with Intellectual Disabilities, Home Health Agencies, Comprehensive Outpatient Rehabilitation Facilities, Critical Access Hospitals, Clinics (rehabilitation agencies, and public health agencies as providers of outpatient physical therapy and speech-language pathology services), Community Mental Health Centers, Home Infusion Therapy suppliers, Rural Health Clinics, Federally Qualified Health Centers, and End-Stage Renal Disease Facilities.

 

All Massachusetts providers must ensure that eligible staff demonstrate they have received their first dose of the two-dose Pfizer or Moderna vaccine or the one dose Johnson & Johnson vaccine by December 5, 2021 -- and have completed a primary vaccination series by January 4, 2022.  The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) will ensure compliance with these requirements through established survey and enforcement processes. 

 

The regulation provides for exemptions based on recognized medical conditions or religious beliefs, observances, or practices. Providers must develop a process or plan for permitting exemptions in alignment with federal law.

 

To learn more, view the interim final rule with comment period or visit a list of frequently asked questions. 

To find a COVID-19 vaccine appointment or location, view Vaxfinder: https://vaxfinder.mass.gov/
Thank you for continuing to ensure the highest level of safety and care for the residents of Massachusetts.
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